GREAT KINGSHILL RESIDENTS' ASSOCIATION

Minutes of meeting held on Monday 7th July 2021 Online Meeting

Present: John Golledge (Chair), Shirley Challis (Treasurer), Trevor Bateman, Jackie Goodfellow (Secretary), Brian Naylor, Andrew Hodge, Brian Naylor

In attendance:

Apologies: Stan Jones (Street Association, Neighbourhood Watch), Paul Nicholls (HPC), Karen Pither (GMPC)

Matters arising from minutes: David Davies to be removed from meeting invitations going forward. Barnaby Moore has resigned and will not attend any further meetings. The minutes of the previous meeting were approved.

Officers' Reports:

Chairman:

- Suggestion received from Peter Jackling proposing a joint GKRA and Village Hall AGM meeting date. All attending agreed.
- Letter received from Hughenden Community Support Trust clarifying 99 year lease of land (allotments and section of the Common) to HPC who manage it on their behalf. There is no intention to sell any of this land as current rumours have suggested. In addition, the Hughenden Community Support Trust has funds available to support members of the parish who may be in need of financial help. These funds can be applied for - agreed to publicise this in the next newsletter and on the website.

Treasurer:

 £3700 balance as received a further £125 in voluntary donation received following the newsletter appeal.

Secretary:

Nothing to report.

Plannina

 Caravan site behind Warrendene Road - 3 caravans currently allowed. Application appears to be to 'regulise' this, but assume limit on number is still the same. Out of area no objection to be made.

HPC: Paul (report by email - key points summarised below)

- Junior playground fence has been repaired. Facilities will be reviewed later this year and GKRA will be included in discussions.
- Hedges survey of private hedges undertaken and landowners with hedges that are
 adversely impacting on footpaths/roads will be written to and asked to cut them back.
 [ACTION: JMG to ask BM to add note to website regarding hedges need to be
 maintained].
- Cockpit Road petition report in progress and will be presented at the next Community Board. Note that anyone can attend these meeting. Please contact Jackie Binning (community board coordinator) North West Chilterns, Bucks CC (email jackie.binning@buckinghamshire.gov.uk)
- HCST (see Chairman's report above)
- Residents survey under preparation to help review the strategy and priorities of the council for the next 4 years.

GMPC: No report submitted. [ACTION: JMG to contact KP to check whether someone else might represent GMPC if she is unable to make the meetings]

Village Maintenance: Trevor

Nothing to report.

Communications:

 Newsletter - Rose has not received any interest from anyone wanting to take over the newsletter. JMG agreed to take over this role and will inform Rose. JG has a contact who would be willing to help JMG use Publisher. SC also expressed willingness to help. Issue of how to attract new advertisers - need someone dedicated to this.

Road Safety, NAG: Stan (by email)

- Copes Road MVAS is back up and running and SC is maintaining it.
- Community Speed Watch is also back running again and all now done via the website last week 106 cards identified as speeding and to receive letters from TVP.
- A Parish Council road safety working group meeting has been held covering the formalisation of HNAG management of the MVAS and CSW signs at village entrances.
- BC is investigating Cockpit Road

Village Hall: Shirley

Nothing to report.

AOB:

- Quiz [ACTION: SC to check dates in September with BM]. Fish and Chips supper to be
 offered.
- Fireworks BN has contacted supplier, but no reply as yet. [ACTION: BN to call firework supplier]
- Face to face meetings 8th September meeting to be held in the Parish Council rooms
- Zoom meetings to stop [ACTION: JMG to inform BM

The meeting finished at 20:40pm

Date of Next Meeting: Monday 6th September 2021 (to be held in the Parish Council rooms, unless otherwise informed prior to the meeting)

Signed.